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TRA Newsletter April 2022

1.   AGM Thursday 14th April 2022 – 6.30pm 
URGENT MESSAGE:  this meeting will now take place on Zoom, because of the currently high rate of Covid infection in Cornwall.

SO PLEASE DO NOT TURN UP AT THE PERCEVAL INSTITUTE, there will be no-one there.

Joining instructions will be sent out nearer the time.

The AGM Agenda was sent out to you on 24th March.  If you have any questions for the meeting please email them to me by Monday 11th April at the latest: 

endellion.sharpe@btinternet.com
The technology makes it difficult to field questions from members spontaneously, so thank you for your co-operation in submitting questions in advance.

2. Beach Clean Saturday 16th April – 10.30am Daymer Bay  

Our annual beach clean is being co-ordinated this year by Jonathan and Clare Beard, who will provide pickers, gloves, black sacks etc.  Prizes for those who collect the most rubbish.  Members will have noticed recent media focus on plastic pollution in our oceans, emphasising the importance of everyone doing what we can to protect wildlife.  So do come along! 

If you come by car you will have to pay to park in Daymer Bay car park.   However, the TRA will reimburse Beach Clean members £5 in cash for your parking on the morning – speak to Jonathan or Clare, who will be welcoming everyone at the top of the steps leading down to the beach.

3. Trebetherick Stores

News just in!

Tregawne at the top of the hill, where the Stores are situated with a flat above, has been bought by a Trebetherick resident who intends to reopen the shop, according to the agents for the sale.  More details awaited, but this is excellent for residents and visitors wishing to shop on their feet, and clearly the more the shop is used, the more likely it is to flourish.

We understand that at least one unsuccessful bidder was a developer.

Tregawne was built in the nineteenth century as one half of the Coastguard Cottages, with the Rocket House next door, when ships running aground on the Doom Bar and the rocks on Trebetherick Point were not uncommon.  The shop was started around 70 years ago originally as a greengrocer; many of you may remember Tellam Hocking.  Ralph Hocking started the business by delivering vegetables by bicycle from his family farm, according to his widow Audrey, before they acquired the retail premises.ocking
The TRA is most grateful to Toby Blackwell who kept the Stores going for over 10 years until now, providing a much-appreciated service to the local community as well as to visitors to our village.
4.  Summer Party evening of Saturday 6th August 2022 
… for TRA members and their guests.  TRA Summer Parties are intended to be an annual event.  FREE to members, guests are encouraged at the gate to sign up as Associate TRA members, @ £5 pa.  More details to follow, meanwhile a huge thank-you as ever to Guy and Annabel Wilson who kindly allow the TRA to use their wildflower meadow as a venue.
5. Daymer Bay toilets
The handwashing facilities in the Ladies have been replaced. 

The installation of a card reader on the door of the Disabled toilets has worked well.  However, the high service charges for the machine meant that during the low winter season the net return to the Daymer Bay CIC amounted to just 14p per user!  So plans to install card readers on the Ladies’ and Gents’ may have to be reconsidered.

There are ongoing plumbing problems inherited from Cornwall Council’s stewardship, which are proving less than straightforward to sort out

You will remember that the car park toilets now have an entry fee of 40p.  

Plans are in hand for converting the current Daymer Bay Community Interest Company which administers the loos into a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO), which would mean that Gift Aid could be claimed on donations. 

Meanwhile, as ever, your kind contributions will be more than welcome:

Daymer Bay Community Interest Company

A/c. No. 31545426

Sort code 40-45-10  (HSBC Wadebridge)

Many thanks to all those who have already generously donated.

At the forthcoming AGM members’ approval will be sought for the TRA subsidy of £3,000 to the Daymer Bay CIC.

6. A reminder: Daymer Bay car park charges 

The car park owners decided earlier this year to hand over the financial management of the car park to Alliance Parking, who operate the machines where visitors must pay for parking, either by card or cash.  Vehicle registration numbers which have not been entered into the machine, and therefore parked without paying, are identified remotely by CCTV and fines issued to the vehicle keeper.  So please be aware!  The parking app ‘Just Park’ on your phone can also be used to pay.

The concessionary annual season ticket is still, however, available to residents.

7. Second homes – Business Rates

In January 2022 the Government announced a tightening up of the rules whereby owners of second homes designate their properties as businesses when they don’t actually rent them out.  From 2023 owners will have to provide proof that their property has been available for 140 days in the year, and actually rented out for 70 days – advertising website or brochure, letting details and receipts.  The rules about business rates relief, however, remain unchanged, for the present.

8. Roads and footpaths

Jonathan Beard of the TRA Committee has initiated a programme of restoring and improving the many footpaths in our patch – thank you, Jonathan. 

He has been in touch with the CC Countryside Access Team about obstructions to the footpath from the Point to Pityme caused by electric fencing and tyres from the silage pit where the footpath crosses through Trewiston farmyard.
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The footbath bridge over the stream at the bottom of Lower Hobby Field has now been repaired and a handrail added for additional safety.  Many thanks to the Hore family at Restharrow Farm for undertaking this work.  
Quotes are being obtained from a Cornish firm who made the new-ish National Trust footpath signs you may have noticed, for upright posts in a similar style for other entry points to local footpaths.  TRA Members will be asked for approval at the AGM for a footpath sign budget.

One encouraging piece of news is that our local MP, Scott Mann, is enthusiastic about road safety and has offered his support for improvements in our area.  Possibilities include chicanes on the stretches of Worthy Hill where there are blind corners and no pedestrian footways, and a mini-roundabout at the top of Daymer Lane to slow down the through traffic and make things safer for pedestrians.
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If any Members have traffic or footpath concerns, please email Jonathan:
jon.d.beard@gmail.com
9. Polzeath Together
The TRA has invited Andy Stewart, Beach Ranger at Polzeath and previously Police Sergeant for our area, to address Members at our 2022 AGM, and explain to us how we can help.  Andy insists that Daymer Bay remains under the watchful eye of Polzeath Together, and it will be interesting to know how last summer went, and any lessons learnt for the future.

10.   Defibrillator

Following the very sad death from a heart attack of a windsurfer at Daymer Bay in the winter, the possibility of installing a defibrillator next to the shop on the car park is under investigation.  With Members’ approval, the installation costs would be funded by the TRA; we would seek this once final details are available.

11.   Wadebridge Leisure Centre

Along with Falmouth, Wadebridge Leisure Centre was threatened with closure when its previous operator handed back its contract to Cornwall Council.  A Community Interest Company, Friends of Wadebridge Leisure Centre, has put together a proposal to Cornwall Council which is through the first stage of acceptance.  But there are more steps to go, otherwise Wadebridge will close.  To express your support for the Leisure Centre to remain open, for the great benefit of local residents as well as visitors, please email:

help@fowlc.co.uk
12.   TRA Committee members
Clare Oakley Beard was happily co-opted onto the Committee in November.  We are also very fortunate that more recently Tara Bowden has agreed to become TRA Secretary. The election to the TRA Committee of both these kind volunteers will be put to members at the next AGM, in accordance with our Constitution.

Best wishes meanwhile for a happy Easter break

TRA Committee






4th April 2022
